
Provincial Assembly, Jerusalem, June 2018 
 
A day after the third GAFCON concluded, the Provincial Council of the Anglican 
Church in North America took advantage of that event to assemble on June 23 while 
delegates were still gathered. 
 
We met in the historic Jerusalem YMCA's theater to hear reports, pass the budget, 
and learn of new canon changes, elect members to the Executive Committee, and 
receive encouragement from our ministry partners within ACNA. At the midday 
break we feasted on a buffet of Middle Eastern delicacies in the Y's central 
courtyard. 
 
Archbishop Foley Beach spoke of how our congregations have increased in quantity 
and attendance since we last gathered in Wheaton, Illinois. Canon Phil Ashey, 
representing the Governance Task Force, described changes under consideration as 
well as those that had passed, including guidance when the archbishop or a bishop 
has become incapacitated and in which there are broken relationships between a 
bishop and his diocese.  
 
We elected Executive Committee members: The Rev. Filmore Strunk of All Saints, 
Charlotte, NC; The Rev. Jonathan Millard, Church of the Ascension, Pittsburgh PA; 
Mr. Jeff Walton of Restoration, Arlington VA; and Mr. Gus Haddad of St. Clement's, El 
Paso, TX. 
 
The officers, courts, task forces, and committees of ACNA labor untold hours 
between these annual sessions. Provincial Council officers, College of Bishops 
officers, Executive Committee, Deans of the Province, Courts of the Province, 
Anglican Global Mission Partners committee, Anglican Unity Task Force, Benefits & 
Risk Management, Catechesis Task Force, Chaplaincy, Church Planting, Ecumenical 
Relations, Engagement with Islam & Religious Freedom, Episcopate, Finance, 
Governance, Liturgy and Common Worship, Marriage, Family and the Single Life, 
Mediation panel, Procotols Governing Admissions, Retirement Plan, and Seminar 
Consortium teams were represented, with their reports still available on the ACNA 
website.  
 
ACNA's 2019 Provincial Assembly will be held in Plano, TX in June. We strongly urge 
all Cascadia members to make your way to this gathering, whether or not you are an 
official delegate. Certainly you will learn first hand how well structured and 
managed is our province, but the overriding blessing comes from receiving great 
teachings and worshiping together with and growing friendships with our brothers 
and sisters across the province.  
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